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It's YOUR Venice - get involved! 

neighborhood council  
 
March 1, 2009 
 
Secretary Shaun Donovan 
U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development 
451 7th Street S.W.  
Washington, DC 20410 
 
 
Re:  HUD-Held Mortgages of Breezes Del Mar Apartments
 
Dear Secretary Donovan: 
 
I write to inform you of the following motion passed by the Venice Neighborhood 
Council on February 17, 2009: 
  
Whereas the Venice Neighborhood Council (VNC) Board on August 19, 2008 heard an 
"urgent" request for support of prepayment and early termination of the HUD-held 
mortgages that were used for the purchase of Breezes Del Mar Apartments (formerly 
Holiday Venice Apartments). This "urgent" request was referred to a VNC Land Use 
and Planning Committee (LUPC) meeting scheduled for October 8, 2008, to be followed 
by Board action on October 21, 2008 and 
 
Whereas representatives of Breezes Del Mar Apartments did not appear at the LUPC 
meeting nor at subsequent meetings of the VNC and 
 
Whereas Breezes Del Mar Apartments (Holiday Venice Apartments) receives 
supplemental income from low-income tenants in the form of Section 8 vouchers (and is 
therefore a critical affordable housing resource in Venice) and early prepayment of its 
mortgages could jeopardize the continued existence of this critical resource and 
 
Whereas Breezes Del Mar's HUD-held mortgages fall under HUD's 236 Program, which 
suggests that early termination of the mortgages is prohibited unless there is no longer 
a need for affordable housing in the area (a need amply demonstrated by the waiting 
list of applicants using Section-8 vouchers for apartments at Breezes Del Mar 
Apartments) and 
 
Whereas Congresswoman Jane Harman and Senator Barbara Boxer sent a letter on 
December 8, 2008 to the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development urging the 
Department to deny the request for early prepayment of its mortgages (See Appendix) 
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neighborhood council  
 
Therefore be it Resolved that the Venice Neighborhood Council Board join with 
Representative Harman and Senator Boxer in urging the Secretary of Housing and  
 
Urban Development to deny early prepayment of its mortgages to the Owners of 
Breezes Del Mar Apartments and 
 
Be it Further Resolved that this resolution be transmitted to the Secretary of the 
Department of Housing and Urban Development, Senator Barbara Boxer, 
Congresswoman Jane Harman, LA County Supervisor Zev Yaroslavsky, Los Angeles 
Mayor Antonio Villaraigosa, Los Angeles City Councilman Bill Rosendahl, and 
Monique Lawles (owners' representative of Breezes Del Mar Apartments) 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Mike Newhouse  
President 
Venice Neighborhood Council 
 
Cc:       Senator Barbara Boxer 
 Congresswoman Jane Harman 
 Supervisor Zev Yaroslavsky 
 Mayor Antonio Villaraigosa 
 Councilman Bill Rosendahl 
 Monique Lawshe 
            Secretary@VeniceNC.org  
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